
 

 
                       October 20, 2022   
 
 
Shem Singh 
Executive Director 
Lung Cancer Canada 
133 RICHMOND ST. W. SUITE 208 
TORONTO ON M5H 2L3 
 
Dear Shem Singh: 
 
2022 Lung Cancer Awareness Month (12th Annual Evening of Hope) 

Thank you for your letter to the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) requesting a 
proclamation letter in support of 2022 Lung Cancer Awareness Month at the 12th Annual Evening of 
Hope scheduled for November 13, 2022. 
 
While we appreciate the efforts of Lung Cancer Canada to promote lung cancer awareness and its 
significance at the 12th Annual Evening of Hope, the GNWT does not publish messages or issue 
proclamations for commemorative days. 
 
We recognize and value the twenty years of advocacy Lung Cancer Canada has done towards lung 
cancer education, patient support, and research. Your work to increase public awareness of lung 
cancer, enable access to educational resources to the general public, and the support your 
organization provides to lung cancer patients and their families is truly commendable.  
 
On behalf of the Government of the Northwest Territories, I wish you a successful and enjoyable 12th 
Annual Evening of Hope. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Caroline Cochrane 
Premier                                     

 
 

 
c. Shaleen Woodward 

Principal Secretary 
 

Martin Goldney, Secretary to Cabinet/Deputy Minister  
Executive and Indigenous Affairs 


